
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Circular No. 40/07-2024 
                                    9 July, 2024 
 
To 
All Affiliated State Units- AFI 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
It is observed that many athletes were not entered for the National Inter State 
Senior Athletics Championships 2024 due to their non participation in their State 
Meet. It is a good step by the State Associations and Athletics Federation of India 
which encourages participation of athletes in state meets in order to strengthen 
the athletics activities at the State Level. 
 
As the coaching camps have been stopped and Athletics Federation of India 
advocates for decentralization of training in future, no entry will be accepted 
from the State, if an athlete has not participated in their State Meet. If any 
exemption is required, the request should be made to the Secretary of the 
concerned State Unit which will be finally approved by the Athletics Federation 
of India. 
 
It also becomes necessary that the State Meets must be conducted during the 
slots allotted by the Athletics Federation of India for the conduct of State Meet. 
These slots are given keeping in mind the International & National calendar. 
 
Once again, we appreciate your efforts to strengthen the activities at State Level 
to develop the athletics. 
 
Thanking You, 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 

 

Adille Sumariwalla 
President, AFI 


